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AI Task Force Recommendations 
 

All, 

In April, the AI Task Force was created to help guide the Division of Academic Affairs in developing 
an approach to and guidelines for the use of artificial intelligence tools. The group was tasked with 
developing guidelines for faculty with agreed upon language for class policies and 
recommendations. They were also asked to develop guidelines for faculty, staff, and students on 
when to use and when not to use AI tools. 

I want to share with you a copy of the AI Task Force's recommendations, linked below. These 
recommendations can be used by faculty when engaging students using AI tools. Also detailed in this 
document are the do's and don'ts for faculty using AI tools in their research and publications. An 
upcoming faculty survey will be sent out soon that will gauge faculty's interest in using AI tools. If 
you receive that survey, I encourage you to complete it and make your thoughts known. 

Some of the recommendations put forth are already being implemented, such as creating a new 
UWF Policy on Artificial Intelligence, modeled after Florida Atlantic University's new policy. The 
Student Code of Academic Conduct, UWF/REG 3.030, is also being updated to define that using AI to 
generate content without explicit instructor permission is considered plagiarism. Other 
recommendations are also being considered, such as investing in AI-powered adaptive learning 
platforms and implementing AI-assisted grading and feedback systems. 

These recommendations will be updated as technology and circumstances change over time. 

Jaromy 

AI Task Force Recommendations (PDF) 
 

https://www.fau.edu/policies/documents/files/12-16-artificial-intelligence.pdf
https://uwf.edu/media/university-of-west-florida/offices/trustees/regulations/2024/3.030-Student-Code-of-Academic-Conduct---final.pdf
http://pages.uwf.edu/aadocs/AI_Task_Force_Recommendations_2024.pdf
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